
The flowers on the altar last Sunday were 

donated by David and Paula Huggard in loving memory of Joshua Huggard. 

The flowers on the altar today were donated by the family of Jerry and Har-

riet Kukulis in celebration of Jerry’s and Harriet’s 60th wedding anniversary 

and by the family of Jim Weigold in celebration of Jim’s 90th birthday. 
 

Women Serving Christ have again invited Bulldog 

Art Studio to come and join us for an afternoon of painting and fellowship 

today, November 6, 2017 at 4:30 pm.  For those of you who were not able to 

attend in July we hope you can join us for the fun in November.  In keeping 

with the time of year, we will be painting an adorable snowman on 

wood.  The cost to cover all the necessary supplies to complete the picture 

will be $25 and light snacks will be provided.  If you are able to attend, 

please sign up on the form in the church entryway.  If you have any ques-

tions please feel free to call Paula Huggard (989) 274-7206 or Kaylene Van-

Wagner (989) 798-4566. 
 

On Wednesday, November 23rd, Zion will 

hold its annual Thanksgiving Service at 7:00 p.m. Come join us to give 

thanks to God for the bountiful blessings He’s given! 
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Contact    Us 

133 Commercial Street 

Chesaning, MI 48616 

989-845-3006 

www.zionlutheranwels.com 

churchsec@zionlutheranwels.com 

796 Hampton Street 

Chesaning, MI 48616 

989-845-2377 

ZionChesaning@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/

ZionChesaning 

Sunday, October 30, 2016 

Unified Envelopes   $4,017.00 

Loose                $49.00 

Sunday School   $14.37 

Missions    $15.00 

Debt                $35.00 

From Lutheran School  $2,064.00 

Miscellaneous    $10.00 

Total:           $6,204.37 

Attendance: 182 

 

Wednesday, October 26, 2016 

Pension Fund and     $5,000.00 

Church Secretary 



Today, John Joseph Fall will be received into membership at Zion by Adult Confir-

mation. He has been taught the saving truth of sins forgiven in Jesus Christ and is convinced that God's Word is 

taught here in its truth and purity. He wishes to publicly declare his faith in Jesus and his unity of beliefs with Zion 

and the other members of the WELS. Please welcome him to our congregation. We pray that his membership at 

Zion will be both a blessing to him and to us.  
 

The Flower Committee is looking for new people to join them and help with 

the altar flowers each week. There is a rotation that switches people every month. If you are interested and would 

like to know more about this, please contact Pam Vincke at 989-845-2025 or 989-323-0559. 
 

We thank all the families who displayed our Zion yard signs this summer, and with the 

cold weather coming we say farewell to the outdoor advertising season. Please return any remaining yard signs to 

the church secretary’s office. Thank you! 
 

Friends for Freedom is a support group for the families and friends of those strug-

gling with same sex attraction. Friends for Freedom (FFF) is meeting on Sunday, November 20, 2016, at 6:30 p.m. 

at the Amazing Grace Christian Resource Center, 1901 Broadway, Bay City, Michigan.  This is a time of prayer, 

study of God’s Word, and confidential sharing in an effort to support Christian brothers and sisters who are hurting.    

For more information, contact Pastor Starr directly at 989-450-1708.  You are welcome and you are not alone!  
 

Michigan Lutheran Seminary will present the play, “You Can’t Take It With You”. You Can’t Take It 

With You is a comical play about the Sycamore Family. The family is a little quirky, with the exception of one 

daughter, Alice, who is “normal”. Alice is soon to be engaged to Tony Kirby and humorous things happen when the 

Kirby family is introduced to the Sycamores. Crazy fireworks in the basement, bad ballet dancing, and the quick 

wit of Grandpa all make for a very entertaining show. Performances are November 18th and 19th at 7:00 p.m. and 

November 20th at 2:30 p.m. Tickets are $10 for adults and $5 for children (through 8th grade). Please call 793-1010 

ext. 264 for tickets! 
 

A Food Bank is run to assist the married students at 

WLS. These students work part-time jobs around their classes and their intensive studying and preparation as they 

try to make ends meet to provide for their families. The donations provided by the congregations in our Michigan 

District are greatly appreciated by these future pastors and their families. 1) Monetary gifts are very welcome 

(checks made payable to Wisconsin Lutheran Seminary). These gifts are used to purchase grocery store gift certifi-

cates as well as other items needed by the Food Bank. 2) Donations for the cost of the rental truck and the gas for 

the trip are also welcome (checks made payable to St. Paul’s Lutheran Church). Below is a list of the needed items. 

If possible, donations should be brought in a sturdy box that can be closed to make loading easier and transportation 

safer. Please bring all items to the Mother’s Room at church by November 6th! Thank you! 

Items needed: Laundry detergent (free of dyes, fragrances, etc.), gluten-free products, dish soap, disposable diapers 

(sizes 3-5), paper towels, toilet paper, rice, pasta sauce, flour, sugar, spices (any kind), soup (any kind), macaroni 

and cheese, canned fruit, cold cereal, oatmeal, ketchup, mustard, canned tuna. Please do not send any canned vege-

tables as there are already an abundance of these in stock. 
 

The Evangelism Committee has begun its planning for the 

Candle Walk Booth at the Peet Center Thanksgiving weekend on Friday-Saturday, November 25-26. We plan to 

distribute popcorn and hot chocolate to the public along with information about our church and school. We would 

like some donations to purchase supplies and also will be looking for lots of help during that time to man the booth 

from 5:00-9:00 p.m. on Friday and Saturday evening. If you are interested in donating or helping, please contact 

Dave and Paula Huggard at 989-293-5927 or 989-274-7206. 
 

Women Serving Christ will be having the Annual Bake & Craft Bazaar 

in the church basement on Sunday, December 11, 2016, between early and late services. If you would like to donate 

any items, please have your items priced and in the kitchen by early service (8:00 a.m.) that Sunday. Thank you! 


